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Those present and apologies for absence are as per the Annual General Meeting minutes of the same date.

The Chairman welcomed Mr Robert Jones who is the MSA Executive Committee General Secretary and MSA Board Company Secretary.

The Minutes of the Council Meeting held on 8th March 2009 were approved unanimously, proposed by Exeter MC, seconded by Westfield SCC.

There were no matters arising that were not covered by the Meeting Agenda.

General Secretary’s Report

The Secretary reminded all those clubs present that the MSA will be holding Training Seminars early in 2010 for club unlicensed officials, such as Event Secretarys, Club Stewards, and event organisers.

Local venues and dates are as follows:

31st January – Basingstoke

7th March - Exeter

Clubs can nominate up to 5 attendees.

Entries should have been submitted by 15th December 2009.

Howard West reported that he had received 3 fully completed applications from clubs to join the ASWMC.

The first was from Downton Engineering Works Social Club (DEWS).   This is a club formed by previous employees of Downton Engineering, and owners of competing cars using Downton modifications and tuning.   The Club did not intend to organise any events, but would be running a Club Championship using many of the ASWMC events as qualifying rounds.

Their acceptance was proposed by Bournemouth DCC and seconded by Bristol MC and was unanimously approved.

The second application was from the Hillclimb & Sprint Association, an existing MSA affliated club formed to mainly run their own Championship using many of the events organised by ASWMC Clubs.

The application was accepted unanimously.  Proposed by Bexley LCC, and seconded by Burnham on Sea MC.

The third application was from Club Rallysport West, a new club formed by Rod McKenna and others, mainly to organise the Brean Stages Rally.   The Chairman considered that this was creating very strong feelings within the Association, especially from Weston Super Mare MC, who are the current organisers of Brean.   Therefore both Club Rallysport West and Weston Super 
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Mare MC were allowed 3 minutes each to make their case, after which a sealed vote would take place.   The General Secretary then summed up the situation, and agreed to act as vote counter, as he was abstaining from the voting.   The result of the vote was 7 for acceptance of Club Rallysport West, and 10 against, with 3 abstentions.   Therefore CRW application was refused.

Whilst the vote was being counted, Rob Jones from the MSA informed the Council Meeting of the current situation and progress in the MSA, particularly the activity taking place to publicise motorsport in general, and to attract newcomers to the sport.   Innovations such as GO MOTORSPORT, BRITISH RALLY ELITE, etc. etc.   Rob Jones also answered questions from the Club representatives present, and a lively discussion took place.

Executive Committee Report

The Chairman thanked all of the Executive Committee for their work in 2009, which proved to be a very successful year, despite the recession.   ASWMC teams won the Inter Association Autotest Championship, and performed well at the events for Car Trials, Sprints, Road Rally and Stage Rally, even travelling to Scotland for the Sprint event.

The MSA Speed Event Committee have supported certain rule changes, including racing gloves being compulsory from 2010, and changes to racing overall specifications from 2012.

The Chairman also reminded all organisers and competitors of the MSA rule I 68 (2009 Blue Book) and S10.10 (2010 Yearbook), come into effect in 2010.   The new 2010 ASWMC Championship Rules reflect this change.   All of the ASWMC Rule changes for 2010 were approved at the AGM and the new ASWMC Year Book should be available early in the New Year.

Jannine Loveys, the Registration Secretary had reported that the 2009 Championship registrations were down from 583 in 2008 to 470 in 2009, and almost 20% drop caused by the recession.   Hopefully things will return to normal in 2010.

Championship Secretary’s Reports

SPEED – DARREN LOVEYS

There were 100 registered contenders for Sprints, 112 for Hillclimb and 42 for Autocross, an average reduction of 20% approx.

There was a full calendar for all 2010 Championships.   The Sprint Championship was won again by Graham Harden, the Hillclimb by Andrew White, and Autocross by Malcom Davies.   There was a close fight right down to the wire on all Championships.

Sincere thanks must go to Mike Potter and Bridge Tyres & Wheels for their Speed Events sponsorship, and Richard Eggar Insurance for their sponsorship of the Autocross Championship.

AUTOTEST and UNDER 21 CHAMPIONSHIPS – NIC AYRE

Autotest:
The 2009 Richard Eggar Insurance Autotest Championship was won by Wayne Grimshaw, who was tied for 1st place with Ernie Burles, but Wayne won on the countback system.

There were 18 Championship contenders, and increase of 8 compared to 2008.   There are 9 rounds proposed for 2010, which may probably increase to 10.

The ASWMC will be hosting the Inter Association Championship in 2010.   The date and venue will be announced later.   This event will also be it’s 50th Anniversary in 2010.

Under 21’s
Regulations were down to 10 this year from 12 the previous year, mainly because some are no longer under 21!   Hopefully numbers will increase in 2010 as newcomers come on board.   Final results are not available as all events have not yet been run.

Our sincere thanks to Richard Eggar Insurance for their sponsorship of these Championships in 2009, which will continue into 2010.

RALLY CHAMPIONSHIPS – ALAN WHITNEY

A copy of his report is attached to these minutes.
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A special thank you was given to Alan Whitney, for his dedication to the Championships, and being able to attend nearly every Championship round.

Any Other Business

Devizes & District MC asked why you have to apply for a Clubmans Licence to compete in 20/20 rallies, when you don’t need a licence at all for 12 car rallies.   This seems unfair and needs to be resolved.   Rob Jones from the MSA agreed that there are some anomalies in existence regarding licences, and if anything there are too many different licences.   Work is going on in the MSA to streamline the system, including work in the MSA Regional Committee, of which Paul Parker is a member.

The meeting closed at 4.00pm followed by the Dates Meeting.

REMINDER OF DATES FOR 2010 MEETINGS


14TH February 2010

2009 Awards Presentation
(Colyford Memorial Hall)


11th April


Special General Meeting & Council Meeting
(Hartnoll Hotel)


22nd August


Dates Meeting
  (Hartnoll Hotel)


24th October


Annual General Meeting & Council Meeting  (Hartnoll Hotel)










